

Urgent FIELD SAFETY NOTICE

Covidien Medi-Trace™ Cadence and Kendall™ Defibrillation Electrodes
Not Compatible for use with Philips FR3 and FRx Defibrillators

September xx, 2014

FSCA Reference: Cadence Defibrillation Electrodes 09/14

Dear Valued Customer:

Covidien is providing this letter to notify customers of incompatibility between the Philips AED models FR3 and FRx defibrillators and Covidien Medi-TraceTM Cadence and KendallTM Defibrillation Electrodes. These electrodes will not connect with Philips FR3 or FRx AED units, and in the case of the use of Covidien defibrillation electrodes with the Philips FR3 AED units, could result in a delay of therapy. The FRx AED unit requires the pads to be pre-connected, and will issue a continuous alarm chirp to alert the user that the proper pads are not connected to the unit prior to use.

We ask that you review the use of Covidien defibrillation electrodes in your facility to assure that Covidien electrodes are not provided with Philips model FR3 or FRx AEDs.

The following Covidien electrodes are affected:

- 22660R Medi-TraceTM Cadence Adult Multi-Function Defibrillation Electrodes Radiotransparent
- 22660PC Medi-TraceTM Cadence Adult Multi-Function Defibrillation Electrodes Pre-connect
- 40000006 KendallTM 1710H Multi-Function Defibrillation Electrodes

Our records indicate your facility has purchased one or more of these Covidien defibrillation electrodes in the past 2 years. Please communicate this important information within your facility as required. If your facility has distributed any of the listed Covidien defibrillation electrodes to other persons or facilities, please promptly forward a copy of this letter to recipients. Please maintain awareness of this notice for an appropriate period.

Covidien is modifying the labeling to clarify that use of the affected electrodes are incompatible with certain AED units. Accordingly, the graphic shown below has been added to the labeling of the Covidien electrodes.



This action is being taken with the knowledge of the [add local Competent Authority]. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your Covidien Representative at [add local contact number].

Please confirm receipt of this notification by returning the attached acknowledgement form by email or fax using the contact details found on the form.

We sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and appreciate your prompt attention to this matter.

lin Walsh

Jim Welsh

VP, Regulatory Affairs

Medical Supplies

Covidien